
 
Family Court Act § 413 (1.)(c)(5) states: 
 

The court shall prorate each parent’s share of future 
reasonable health care expenses of the child not covered by 
insurance in the same proportion as each parent’s income is to 
the combined parental income. . . . 

 
Family Court Act § 413(c)(6) 
 

(6) Where the court determines that the custodial parent 
is seeking work and incurs child care expenses as a result 
thereof, the court may determine reasonable child care expenses 
and may apportion the same between the custodial and non-
custodial parent. The non-custodial parent's share of such 
expenses shall be separately stated and paid in a manner 
determined by the court. 

 
Appellant's gross income was determined to be $17,680.00 

less $1,352.52) (FICA and Medicare expense) leaves $16,327.48 
for his CSSA income. Basic child support is $53.37 x 52 = 
$2,775.24. Child care of $81.20 x 52 = $4,222.40. Appellant's 
income is brought below the self-support reserve of $10,652.00 
figure for 1997. $16,327.48 - 2,775.24 - 4,222.40 = $9,329.84. 
This figure does not include uncovered medical, dental, health 
insurance, etc. that the appellant has been ordered to pay. 

 
Mahady v. Megerell, 164 Misc.2d 618 (1995): 
 
“the purpose of the self-support reserve is to provide for 

the basic support needs of the non-custodial parent”. (1989 
McKinney’s Sessions Laws of NY, at 2208, 2209.) It hardly seems 
likely that the legislature intended this protection to be 
wiped our by the addition of unlimited health and child care 
expenses to the non-custodial parent’s basic child support 
obligation. 

 
Cary on Behalf of Mahady v. Megerell, 219 A.D.2d 334, 643 

N.Y.S.2d 742 (3rd Dept. 1996): 
 
Accordingly, we hold that once the noncustodial parent's 

income is determined to be below the applicable self-support 
reserve, "it is the amount of [that] income * * * [which] 
controls the support that may be ordered payable and the amount 
of arrears that may be accrued" (Matter of Beaudoin [Michelle 
J.] v. Joseph K., 165 A.D.2d 359, 361, 567 N.Y.S.2d 937) and 
the protection afforded by the application of paragraph (d) is 
absolute (see, Matter of Moehrle v. Moehrle, supra).   Any 
other interpretation deprives the low-income, noncustodial 
parent of the ability to provide for his or her own basic 
support needs and sets a support obligation that cannot be 
realistically paid. 

 
Dunbar v. Dunbar, 233 A.D.2d 922, (4 Dept. 1996) 
 
The matrimonial Referee further erred in ordering 

defendant, the noncustodial parent, to pay a pro rata share of 
child care expenses where, as here, the basic child support 
obligation reduces the noncustodial parent's income below the 
self-support reserve. 

 
 
 
 



FCA § 413 (h) A validly executed agreement or stipulation 
voluntarily entered into between the parties after the 
effective date of this subdivision presented to the court for 
incorporation in an order or judgment shall include a provision 
stating that the parties have been advised of the provisions of 
this subdivision and that the basic child support obligation 
provided for therein would presumptively result in the correct 
amount of child support to be awarded.  In the event that such 
agreement or stipulation deviates from the basic child support 
obligation, the agreement or stipulation must specify the 
amount that such basic child support obligation would have been 
and the reason or reasons that such agreement or stipulation 
does not provide for payment of that amount.  Such provision 
may not be waived by either party or counsel.  Nothing 
contained in this subdivision shall be construed to alter the 
rights of the parties to voluntarily enter into validly 
executed agreements or stipulations which deviate from the 
basic child support obligation provided such agreements or 
stipulations comply with the provisions of this paragraph.  The 
court shall, however, retain discretion with respect to child 
support pursuant to this section.  Any court order or judgment 
incorporating a validly executed agreement or stipulation which 
deviates from the basic child support obligation shall set 
forth the court's reasons for such deviation. 

 
As the Respondent was never informed that his child support 

obligation would reduce his income below the self-support reserve, 
the Stipulation made in open court must be declared invalid and not 
enforceable. 
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